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Plan ahead: I-70 construction in Geary County could 

impact game day travel 

The Kansas Department of Transportation anticipates greater delays on I-70 through 

Junction City in Geary County due to the Kansas State University home football game in 

Manhattan taking place on a Friday (Sept. 13). KDOT is alerting motorists to leave early, if 

possible, and allow extra travel time. 

These traffic delays should be expected in Geary County as a pavement replacement project 

continues along a four-mile stretch of I-70 in Junction City between Washington Street (Exit 

296) and K-57 (Exit 300). Through this work zone, eastbound I-70 is carrying both 

directions of traffic. Traffic is reduced to one lane in each direction, with lower work zone 

speed limits in place. 

The two-lane configuration on this stretch of I-70 will remain throughout Phase Two of the 

construction project, which is scheduled for completion in November. The entire I-70 

project is expected to be completed by December 2025, weather permitting. 

Electronic message boards are positioned in advance of the work zone from both directions 

to give motorists warning they are approaching the work zone and to expect delays. 

KDOT urges all motorists to be alert and obey the warning signs when approaching and 

driving through a highway work zone.  To stay aware of all road construction projects 

across Kansas, go to www.kandrive.gov or call 5-1-1. 

### 

This information can be made available in alternative accessible formats upon request. 

For information about obtaining an alternative format, contact the KDOT Division of Communications, 
700 SW Harrison St., 2nd Fl West, Topeka, KS 66603-3754 or phone 785-296-3585 (Voice)/Hearing Impaired – 711. 
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